MINUTES

STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OA BOARD MEETING, FEBRUARY 15, 2010
The meeting of the Board of Directors of Stoneybrook Village Owners Association was convened in the clubhouse at 9:00 a.m. by President Jonathan Hayes. Directors who were present included Jonathan Hayes, Tony Olsen, and Chuck Van de Wetering. Five owners were present. Dave Stubbs, Willamette Community Management, was also present. 
Owner’s Forum. No comments presented.
Minutes. The Board approved the minutes for the Board meeting of January 18, 2010.

Financial Reports. The Board reviewed the January financial statements and the analysis provided by WCM. As of January 31, Association assets were $388,424.87 in cash or equivalents, which includes $9,237.01 in prepaid assessments. $101,910.19 was allocated to Reserves, and $205,942.85 is in the building restoration fund. January income was $19,010.45 and expenses were $12,110.97. One single-family special assessment is still pending; WCM will contact attorney representing the party regarding current status. The Board accepted the treasurer’s report.
Committee Reports.

ARC. One request has been processed and approved since the last Board meeting.

Communications. No new information. Most directories have been distributed.

Landscape. No report. Crane Fly treatment is scheduled for week of Feb 22.

Garden. No report. 

Pool/Clubhouse. Barbara Bowns reported that the building restoration committee has received an initial mold report. Three types of mold have been identified, none of which appear dangerous, but additional detail is pending. A monthly agreement for pool HVAC maintenance with Mike’s heating has been signed.
Pool resurfacing. The Board will consider, at a future work session, incorporating resurfacing of the pool and spa in the restoration project.
Vacuum. The Board approved WCM working with ARMOR to purchase a new vacuum.

WCM Management Report. Dave Stubbs has informed the Board that he will be on vacation 2/20-3/13. Kurt & Beth Powell will be handling affairs in his absence.
Other Information. The Board received correspondence that a request for pool cues will be presented to the Activity Group at the next meeting. WCM will try to obtain a copy of installation instructions for a Knox Box to help residents in planning an installation.
Future Board meeting dates:
During 2010, regular Board meetings will be held on the third Mondays each month at 9:00 a.m. in the clubhouse meeting room. The next regular Board meeting will be Monday, March 15, 2010, at 9:00 a.m. at the clubhouse. A board work session is scheduled at 9:00 a.m. on Monday, March 8, to be held at the clubhouse.
Meeting was adjourned at 9:54 a.m.
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